
 

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO 
Central Florida Area Local, #1462 

                                                                            10501 South Orange Avenue, Suite 117 
Orlando, FL  32824 

       Phone:  407-854-6396 
Fax: 407-854-6399 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
Office of Joe Paul, President 
 
September 30, 2018 
 
Alicia Lake 
Plant Manager 
Seminole P&DC 
 
    Re:  STC/Temporary Building Space Annex Operation 
 
Lisa: 
 
During the Union/USPS Leadership meeting last week, the District Manager and A/Lead Plant Manager, 
Don Shandor, spoke about the STC temporary building/space and the paragraph below is from the notes I 
took: 
 

“Talks about an STS temporary building/space.  This is some sort of a dock transfer for 
separation of mail going to various states, and to the 17 Plants in the state of Florida.  Possibly 
21 Mail Handlers but I had to bring up that the APWU is entitled to Expeditors for this work, and 
that will be happening.  Basically, the USPS is planning on leasing a separate facility for this 
since as they say they are out of room.” (I also brought up the Custodial work having to be 
allocated from our employees). 

 
You and I, along with one or two of my Officers, are planning on touring the temporary space on Monday 
(tomorrow) between 11:30 am and noon.  I also thought you stated that this operation would commence 
mid to late October. I was called on Saturday morning and advised that the sign-up sheets for the ‘detail’ 
to this temporary space was already posted.  I have not seen this posting as of yet, which if it is already 
posted without my going over it to make sure it was correct contractually, is a bid odd.   I am already 
fielding questions concerning the posting soliciting volunteers. Since I have yet to see said letter I have a 
few questions, but possibly additional shortly: 
 

1. How many Level 7 Expeditors are there going to be at this Annex? 
2. How many shifts of employees are there going to be? 
3. Where is this Annex going to be located? 
4. How long is this operation anticipated to be in operation? 
5. What are the hours of operation going to be, and will this span 8-10-12 hours or different Tours? 
6. Will any Custodians be involved, what hours and how many? 
7. Are there going to be ‘any’ Level 6 Clerks and or Maintenance employees utilized at this Annex, 

 
Of course, with the questions and inquiries coming in, I would like to be in front of this scenario so that I 
can keep my membership informed.  I look forward to meeting with you tomorrow.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
President 
 
Cc:  Robert McSorley, Vice-President 



 

        Stewards 
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